Grace Presbytery Policy on Indebtedness of Students and Clergy
Adopted May 31, 2001
1. During the first year of inquiry every interested inquirer must meet with the Regional Representative of the Board of Pensions or a Representative of the Presbyterian Foundation in order to assess net worth and to make a plan for financing the cost of seminary.
2. During the inquirer/candidacy process all students under care of the Committee on Preparation for Ministry of Grace Presbytery must participate at least once in a Fiscal Fitness Workshop" sponsored by the Board of Pensions of the Presbyterian Church (USA).
3. The liaison from the Committee on Preparation for Ministry will counsel with the inquirer or candidate at each annual consultation regarding the individual's level of indebtedness vis a vis prospective salary that can be expected based on the current minimum effective salary established by Presbytery. Each will be encouraged to apply for all options for pursuing grants, interest free loans and scholarships.
4. The Committee on Preparation for Ministry will help identify persons from within the Presbytery with financial expertise to assist inquirers or candidates whose indebtedness cannot be avoided.
5. The Committee on Preparation for Ministry will be an advocate with the congregation of which the inquirer or candidate is a member in order to generate financial support.
6. The Committee on Ministry shall determine which congregations meet the criteria currently established that would enable a first call pastor to apply for Financial Assistance under the program.
7. The Committee on Ministry shall encourage calling congregations to utilize the Seminary Debt Assistance Program as a point in negotiating salary with a prospective pastor who is seeking a first time call.
8. When the initial application for Financial Assistance is being made the Committee on Ministry liaison to the congregation shall counsel with both congregation and first call pastor regarding the program and the Committee on Ministry must approve the application.
9. If in the second or subsequent years there is no evidence that the Financial Assistance has been used to help retire seminary debt the Committee on Ministry will not approve the application and will counsel with both the pastor and the congregation.
10. As soon as it becomes evident that the pastor is still having problems with debt or requests assistance with debt related problems the Committee on Ministry shall identify persons with the financial expertise indicated in #4 to assist the pastor.

